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By Dayton M. Nakanelua, 

State Director of the United Public Workers, 

AFSCME, Local 646, AFL-CIO 

My name is Dayton M. Nakanelua, and I am the state director of the 

United Public Workers, AFSCME, Local 646, AFL-CIO (UPW). The UPW is the 

exclusive representative for approximately 1 1,000 public employees, which 

include blue collar, non-supervisory employees in Bargaining Unit 01 and 

institutional, health and correctional employees in Bargaining Unit 10, in the State 

of Hawaii and various counties. We appreciate the opportunity to provide written 

testimony in support of S.B. 2880 in light of ( 1) the rights of public employees 

under the merit principle established by Article XVI, Section 1 of the State 

Constitution, (2) the controversy with the Lingle administration over privatization 

and layoffs, (3) the letter of understanding with the Ige Administration to bring 

state agencies and departments (other than UH and DOE) into compliance with 

civil service laws in connection with unlawful privatization of governmental 

services which have historically and customarily been provided by civil servants, 
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III. 

The Understanding  with the Ige Administration  & Related Developments 

The mediation process began in January 2015 based on a review of all 

current private contracts for services rendered by civil  servants  affecting 

bargaining unit 1 and 10 employees. On June 29, 2015 the UPW entered an 

agreement with the Ige administration which ( 1) placed a moratorium on 

proceedings before the Hawaii Labor Relations Board and before arbitrators on 

privatization disputes with the State of Hawaii, (2) put an end to automatic 

renewals of affected private contracts, (3) developed a procedure to ensure that 

contracts entered by the executive departments will correctly apply the statutory 

exemptions under Sections 76-16 (b) (2) and (b) (15), HRS, and (4) submit 

legislation and budget requests to fund additional bargaining unit 1 and 10 

positions needed to continue essential public services without privatization. See 

Attachment 5. Numerous contracts are being reviewed by the Department of 

Human Resources Development in accordance  with the June 29, 2015 letter of 

understanding. Attachment 6. 

 
IV. 

The Scope of Affected  Services 

The UPW respectfully submits that consideration should be given to 

the restoration of essential civil service positions which were previously eliminated 

following the 2009 layoffs. We believe the relevant service areas affected by 

unlawful privatization include: 

 
1. Janitorial, custodial, and related cleaning and disposal services; 

2. Grounds keeping, ground maintenance, landscaping, tree 

trimming, and related services; 

3. Building equipment and office repair and maintenance services; 

4. Refuse collection, disposal, and recycling services; and 

5. Paramedical assistant (PMA) positions in the State Hospital and 

elsewhere; 

 
S.B. 2880 is an important first step to the process of full compliance 

with the requirements of Article XVI,  Section 1 of our State Constitution. The 

measure does not increase the cost of obtaining essential services. Our review of 

private contracts indicate that the cost of "privatization" is higher than providing 

the service in question under the merit system. Thank you. 
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